Why Risk Management Division, GSA Collects Social Security Numbers

Risk Management Division, General Services Administration is responsible for the
administration of all employee benefits including medical, dental, vision, life, group
disability income protection, group legal, deferred compensation, pension benefits, IRS
Section 125 plans, executive benefits and State of Florida Worker’s Compensation
administration. All employee records are reported to the plans using social security
numbers because it is imperative for us to be able to identify members properly and
definitively, and to meet state and federal reporting requirements.

Social security numbers are confidential and exempt from public records requests under
section 119.07(1), Florida Statutes, and Section 24(a), Article I of the Florida
Constitution.

The Florida Public Records Law (specifically, section 119.07(5)2.a., Florida Statutes
(2007), provides that Miami-Dade County must give you a written statement describing
the law under which the County is collecting your Social Security Number. The law may
specifically direct the County to collect your Social Security Number or the County finds
that it is imperative to collect your Social Security Number.

Miami-Dade County, Risk Management Division, General Services Administration must
collect your Social Security Number to perform its duties and responsibilities including;

Group insurance enrollment, eligibility and claims processing
Pension plan administration
FBMC Spending accounts reporting
Deferred compensation reporting
- Group Legal reporting
Group Disability reporting
Facilitate tax reporting
Disclosure to contracted vendors in the normal course of business
Identifying and preventing fraud
10. Matching, identifying and retrieving information
11. Research activities
12. Completion of State of Florida Worker’s Compensation Forms
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